SPRING ELECTIONS 2019 - CAMPAIGNING AND PUBLICITY - UNIVERSITY ESTATES OFFICE GUIDANCE

The spring elections for various SU officer positions takes place annually in Term 2, Week 8. This important date in the SU calendar can lead to some publicity material being placed around campus by those students hoping to be elected.

An amnesty will be in place from Monday 24th February at 09:00 until Friday 28th at 7pm. During this period, please support the democratic process and do not remove any publicity materials unless they are in breach of the points made below, or they are badly damaged, or causing a safety hazard. A lot of effort is put into producing the posters and displaying them. All elections publicity materials are expected to be removed by candidates themselves by Midnight on Sunday 1st March.

The following advice has been issued by Milly Last (Students’ Union Democracy and Development Officer) to the students running for elections, after an agreement was make between Milly, the Estates Office, Warwick Conferences and Warwick Retail. It is important that Estates Office and University staff in general respect this agreement.

There are also a number of areas such as the chaplaincy path and outside the SU building where posters can be displayed.

Please use the guidance below to ensure buildings are respected.

The only materials that may be universally used to affix a candidate’s campaign materials are: Gorilla Tape, cable ties and string.

DO NOT:

· Poster University signage or highways signage, or any bollards, traffic lights, lampposts along highways etc.,
· Attach anything to handrails on steps, e.g. those on library bridge, as this can prevent campus users with accessibility needs from using the handrails Put posters up on/in any bus shelters
· Chalk or crayon slogans on walls or pavements
· Use tape on painted surfaces
· Use superglue at any time
· Use staple guns on trees (it kills the trees, use string instead)
· Use blu-tac on brick (it doesn’t come off, any other hard surface is ideal for blu-tac though)
Other specific areas that are out of bounds:

· Inside the Library and any other teaching/learning spaces.
· Do not poster in the Chaplaincy corridor on the outside of the Library
· Do not poster inside the SU Building, you may flyer there though but can’t affix anything
· Do not poster in University retail outlets or on them (this includes no posters outside the front of Rootes grocery store – including the railings and columns there, and the woodwork around café Library)
· The Rootes Building, Senate House or Conference Centres
· Humanities have also been known to remove posters
· Hoardings around construction sites (The Arts Centre, NAIC, Mathematical Sciences etc.).
· The painted walls on the entrance to the Medical School due to previous damage
· The railings at the end of the lake near Zeeman, WMG buildings etc.
Golden rule: do not use anything that isn’t easily removable after the election!

Members of the SU Democracy Team, Democracy Assistants and the Estates Team, reserve the right to take down posters that they feel break this agreement, all material taken down will be stored and available to collect from the Democracy and Development Office.

Milly Last, SU Democracy & Development Officer (Warwick SU) & Stuart Stanley, Project Manager (Facilities, Estates Office) – February 2020
